January 19, 2018

Ms. Cindy Parker

Panel Manager, Review Panels Division
Canadian Environmental Assessment Agency
Government of Canada ‘
Ottawa, ON

Delivered via Email: Cindy.Parker@ceaa-acee.gc.ca

REFERENCE: Sundog / Pelican RGS Prospects, Northern Alberta
SUBJECT: January 11, 2017 Designation under CEAA — request to terminate EA

Dear Ms. Parker;

In regards to the above-captioned prospective projects, and following the formal designation on
January 11, 2018 by the Canadian Environmental Assessment Agency (the Agency) of the
projects for review under the Canadian Environmental Assessment Act (CEAA), the purpose of
this letter is to advise the Agency of our intent to terminate the review.

As per section 62 of CEAA, we as the proponent hereby formally advise the Agency that we do
not intend to carry out either the Sundog-or Pelican RGS Projects (the designated
projects). We request that the January 11 decision by the Agency to initiate environmental
assessment activities be reversed and the respective environmental assessments be terminated
immediately.

We wish to highlight that the decision by the Agency to designate the Sundog and Pelican RGS
prospects under CEAA was a result of apparent administrative error by the Agency, rather than
by Innergex Renewable Energy Inc. To the contrary, we held a conference call with provincial and
federal agency representatives (attended by a representative of the Agency) on November 15,
2017 to communicate specifically that the two projects were not proceeding.

Thanlk vnn far mavine immediately regarding the EA termination. Please contact the undersigned
a or 604-633-9990 if necessary.

nnergex Renewable Energy Inc.

Head Office
1185 West Georgia Street, Suite 900 1225 Saint-Charles Street West, 10th floor
fancouver, British Columbia VéE 4E6 Longueuil, Québec J4K 0B?
“anada Canada
lel. 604 633-9990 -~ 604 633-9991 Tel. 450 928-25¢% x 450 928-2544
nfof@innergex.cor vaw.innergex.com infof@innergex.ct ~Av.iNNergex.com



INNERGEX

Renewable Energy.
Sustainable Development.

Sincerely,
<Original signed by>

Matt Kennedy, M.Sc., R.P/Bio.
Vice President, Environment

cc: Jamie Horner, Senior Director, Development, Innergex
Richard Blanchet, SVP Western Canada & Latin America, Innergex
Shauna Sigurdson, Director, Prairie and Northern Region, CEAA






